Class of 1999 Executive Committee

21 January 2007 Conference Call 

Minutes

Present: Jeff Fine, Michelle Sweetser, Kevin Findlan, Dave Dookeeram, Danni Downing, Evan Walsh, Rex Morey, Holly and Jeff Munsie

1. With only 7 people on the call when we began (less than quorum), votes on major agenda items will be conducted via e-mail later this week.  Michelle asked about re-evaluating the time of the quarterly conference call.

2. Dues and project committee have proposed joining affiliate programs for Amazon.com, Ebay, Stubhub, and Travelocity to raise funds strictly for the class project program.  Project committee will adhere to requirements regarding publicizing the affiliation if EC votes to approve.

3. Mini-reunion committee had a call on Tuesday. Decided to hold events the last weekend in April in all cities (Boston, NYC, DC, Chicago, LA).  We’ve decided to call the event “The Class of 99 Turns 30”.  Chairs are to secure locations by February 8.  We will include generic information in next email to class, specifics in the March email to the class, and all information will go on website immediately and specifics in newsletter to be submitted to College March 9.  Targeted emails will go out to people just in those cities.

4. Discussion about the class survey draft that has been circulated. Michelle to upload survey to SurveyMonkey this week to be further tested by EC members.  Link to survey to go out Monday 1/29 and be due February 15. Discussion about whether survey should be anonymous; ultimately decided that a very limited number of people will have access to data and there are greater benefits to being able to send targeted follow-up e-mail reminders to those who have not yet completed the survey and to map to dues and project participation data. Will let classmates know they are not required to answer any questions. 

5. 195 people have paid dues this year – ahead of last year at this point in time.

6. Dave says that he will be obtaining photos from the first Class of 99 Tucker Fellow and mentioned that he and Jeff Fine are setting up a reserve fund for contributions above the amount for the fellowship.  Waiting to hear from Tucker about selecting the next fellow.  We should easily hit the $3000 target for the fellowship this year. 

7. Class scholarship committee will meet 1/29 at 8:30 eastern to discuss class scholarship.  We are ready to make some informed decisions.  Danni volunteered to join the subcommittee, others are welcome.

8. Willy is not on call but he submitted the next newsletter last week to the College.

9. Class award committee to meet February 6 and could use extra members. 

10. Big thank-you to Evan for revamping the website. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:45PM.

Results of subsequent e-mail vote on EC issues:

1) Approved the addition of mini-reunion chairs Debbie Bender, Sara Zrike, Holly Munsie, and Jeff Munsie to the Executive Committee.

2) Approved the dues, project, and website committees' proposal to join affiliate programs with Amazon, Stubhub, Travelocity, and eBay to raise funds for the class projects.

3) Indicated that Monday and Tuesday evenings are the best times to hold quarterly conference calls
